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DEPUTY DIRECTOR ~ FDPW
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March 25, 2019

Lawrence J. Cash, P.E.
MassDOT Supervising Project Manager
10 Park Plaza, Suite 6340
Boston, MA 02116

"~edicatecf to
~EX,ceCCence
in r1'u6Cic
Service"

RE: Project 608228 —Framingham —Reconstruction of Union Avenue from Proctor Street
to Main Street

Dear Mr. Cash:

The Massachusetts Department of Transportation (MassDOT) has expressed concerns that proposed
sidewalk improvements within the Bowditch Field Athletic Field &Cultural Complex (Bowditch Field)
property located at 475 Union Avenue could adversely impact the schedule of the above referenced
project due to issues associated with Article 97 of the Massachusetts Constitution.

Per the current schedule (Report Run Date 2/28/19), the ROW Certification would be issued 12/20/20
and the construction project advertised 12/26/20. The City contends that the proposed pedestrian
improvements are consistent with park use and that any Article 97 issues could be resolved within
the current schedule. However, after spending considerable effort and money in preparation for this
MassDOT project, the City is not willing to jeopardize the schedule over this issue. Therefore, the
City will eliminate this element of the work from the MassDOT project. We will work with our
consultant, BETA Group, to finalize the design for, and construct, the improvements within the
Bowditch Field property in advance. The construction and right-of-way plans for the MassDOT work
will be updated accordingly.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Peter A. Sellers
Executive Director

C: David Mohler, Executive Director of Planning, MassDOT
Dr. Yvonne M. Spicer, Mayor, City of Framingham
Dennis Giombetti, Chair, Framingham City Council
Thatcher Kezer III, Chief Operating Officer, City of Framingham
Matthew Shute, P.E., Associate, BETA Group
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March 26, 2019 

 

David Mohler, Chairman 

Boston Metropolitan Planning Organization 

State Transportation Building 

10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 

Boston, MA 02116 

 

Dear David Mohler,  

 

On behalf of the Mystic River Watershed Association, I would like to express our support for the full 

reconstruction of Beacham Street in Everett from Route 99 to the Chelsea line with federal funding in fiscal 

year 2024. This route plays an important role for local transportation and economic development needs.  

 

The Mystic River Watershed Association (MyRWA) is a non-profit organization dedicated to the preservation 

and enhancement of the Mystic River Watershed. This includes working to improve the water quality in the 

Mystic River and all of its tributaries and promoting public access through the formation of continuous 

greenways that provide recreation and active transportation opportunities. We believe that these efforts will 

improve public health, the environment, and economy of Mystic River communities. 

 

Sustainable mobility opportunities are particularly limited in the Lower Mystic communities of Everett and 

Chelsea. While there is progress around improved walking and biking opportunities locally, there is dire 

need for a safe and accessible route that connects these cities. This is a particularly important 

transportation corridor as more than 4,000 new jobs will be created at Encore Boston Harbor, adjacent to 

Beacham Street. It also serves many regionally important industries. Through a comprehensive 

reconstruction and addition of a physically separated shared-use path, this will be the first major multi-

modal corridor north of Boston for traffic unable to utilize the bridges and tunnels. 

 

Lastly, this region of Greater Boston has some of the high population densities and environmental justice 

communities. These statistics – coupled with a history of disinvestment – demonstrates the need for 

additional funding to reverse these inequities.   

 

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact the undersigned or any of the 

other organizations. Thank you for your consideration of this important opportunity. 

 

 
Amber Christoffersen, Greenway Director  

Mystic River Watershed Association 

781-316-3438 amber.christoffersen@mysticriver.org 

 

CC: 

Tony Sousa, City of Everett 

Tom Philbin, City of Everett 

Jay Monty, City of Everett 

Matt Genova, CTPS 
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March 26, 2019 

 

To: David Mohler, Chairman 

Boston Metropolitan Planning Organization 

State Transportation Building 

10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 

Boston, MA 02116 

 

From: LivableStreets Alliance 

 

Re: Reconstruction of Beacham Street in Everett 

 

Dear Mr. Mohler, 

 

I am writing to express our support for inclusion of the reconstruction of Beacham Street in Everett for 
funding in the fiscal year 2024. For over 13 years, LivableStreets Alliance has advocated for streets that 
connect people to the places where they live, work and play.  
 
Our current programs include advocating for: 
●      Emerald Network: our vision for a 200-mile system of greenways in Greater Boston 
●      Vision Zero: the effort to systematically improve traffic safety in cities and towns 
●      Better Buses: systemwide improvements to optimize and prioritize bus transit 
 

The proposed reconstruction of Beacham Street aligns with our programmatic goals in terms of increasing 

safety for all users and creating regional multimodal connections.  

 

Beacham Street is a uniquely aligned east-west corridor through an area with limited parallel alternatives, 

giving it a high level of importance in the regional transportation network. The poor condition of the roadway 

and lack of delineation creates an unreliable and unsafe corridor. Existing sidewalks are discontinuous, cross 

large driveways, are not ADA-compliant in all areas, and do not exist throughout the length of the corridor. 
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Despite an east-west desire line connecting employment centers in Everett and Chelsea, no such connection 

exists without using major arterials. With the completion of bike lanes on Broadway in Everett and similar 

accommodations in Chelsea, Beacham Street is a highly viable option for creating this missing bicycle 

corridor. Beacham Street is a necessary and vital truck route for the entire Metropolitan Area by providing 

access to major oil, natural gas, and food distribution centers. Beacham Street also provides a useful regional 

east-west link between Route 1 in Chelsea and Broadway (Route 99) in Everett. With the emerging Encore 

Boston Harbor and development at Suffolk Downs there will be an even greater need for a reliable east-west 

transportation corridor. The existing conditions and future uses of the corridor support heightened 

consideration for reconstruction of Beacham Street.  

 

The entirety of this project is within an Environmental Justice community, areas typically bearing a higher 

burden of environmental and health issues. The Encore Boston Harbor, the Master Plan and Implementation 

Strategy for the City’s Lower Broadway District, and associated transportation improvements in the vicinity 

will heighten use of this area, encourage more housing opportunities, and as such should coincide with safety 

and accessibility improvements. The reconstruction of Beacham Street is a key link in Everett’s ongoing 

improvements in safety and accessibility for an Environmental Justice community in close proximity to 

existing and emerging employment centers.  

 

Given the abundant existing concerns along Beacham Street and the improvements in multimodal safety and 

accessibility proposed by the City of Everett’s design for a reconstructed Beacham Street, we strongly 

support the inclusion of this project in the budget for fiscal year 2024. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Tony Lechuga 

Program Manager, LivableStreets 



 

 

Boston Cyclists Union  
P.O. Box 191710 
Boston, MA 02119 
617-516-8877 
 

 

 

To: David Mohler, Chairman 
Boston Metropolitan Planning Organization 
State Transportation Building 
10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 
Boston, MA 02116 

March 27, 2019 

 
Dear Mr. Mohler, 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Boston Cyclists Union and our 1200 members from Metro 
Boston to express our support for the inclusion of the reconstruction of Beacham Street 
in the next round of available federal funding (FY2024). The Boston Cyclists Union 
works to make biking an accessible and safe mode of transportation for all ages and 
abilities in our region. This vision becomes possible when people have access to a 
connected network of physically separated bike lanes and Beacham Street is a critical 
piece of that network in Everett and Chelsea.  
 
The current conditions on Beacham Street are treacherous for cyclists, especially due to 
the high truck volume on the road. Because it is a truck route, as well as one of the only 
routes from Boston into Chelsea via bicycle, cyclists and trucks will continue to share 
the road and it is critical to create physical separation between cyclists and trucks. We 
know that truck-bicycle collisions often end in tragedy. In Boston and Cambridge in the 
last 7 years, 11 out of the 18 cyclists fatalities were caused by crashes with trucks. In 
addition, with the completion of bike lanes on Broadway in Everett and increased 
bicycle accommodations in Chelsea, Beacham Street will provide a key link in the bike 
network.  
 
Beacham Street is in dire need of improvements for all road users. The current 
deteriorated condition of the pavement, lack of road markings, poor lighting and missing 
sidewalks all make Beacham Street a great candidate for funding. The proposed plan 
will make it easier, faster and safer for people traveling in all modes of transportation. 
Given the amount of current challenges with the road as well as the potential to unlock 
connections to jobs and economic opportunities, we strongly support the proposed 
design by the City of Everett to reconstruct Beacham Street.  
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Eliza Parad 
Director of Organizing, Boston Cyclists Union 
 








